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October 1, 2024 
 
 

By Electronic and U.S. Mail 
Karen Shelton, MD FACOG 
State Health Commissioner 
Virginia Department of Health 
109 Governor Street, 13th floor 
Richmond, VA 23219 
 
Dear Commissioner Shelton: 
 
 I am writing to provide notice that Rehabilitation Hospital Corporation of America, 
LLC intends to apply for a certificate of public need to add 20 rehabilitation beds at 
Encompass Health Rehabilitation Hospital of Richmond, 5700 Fitzhugh Avenue, 
Richmond, Virginia 23226 in Planning District 15.  I would appreciate it if you would 
provide me with the appropriate forms.  As always, thank you very much for your 
assistance with this filing. 
 

Very truly yours, 
 

 
Thomas J. Stallings 

 
 
 
cc:  Erik O. Bodin, III (by e-mail) 
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Thomas J. Stallings     
McGuireWoods LLP 
Gateway Plaza 
800 East Canal Street 
Richmond, VA 23219-3916 
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